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DIVISION OF AIR
February 24, 2012 , RESOURCE MANAGEMENT

Mr. Jonathan Holtom

Program Administrator

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Title V Section

Division of Air Resource Management

2600 Blair Stone Rd., MS 5505

Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400

RE: ST. CLOUD GENERATION STATION
NOTIFICATION OF FACILITY SHUT DOWN
FACILITY ID NO. 0970002

Dear Mr. Holtom:

Orlando Utilities Commission (OUC) is contracted to perform operations and maintenance functions at the
above-referenced St. Cloud Generating Station under an interlocal agreement with the City of St. Cloud.
The facility, consisting of diesel-fired generating units and other miscellaneous insignificant emission
units, commenced operation in the 1950s. OUC had previously notified the Department by letter, dated
June 27, 2008, that the facility was being placed into an extended cold shutdown. Subseguently, OUC
and City Of St. Cloud management has evaluated future demand and potential operation of this facility
and determined that it is not longer economically feasible to operate these units in today’s environment
due to their age, condition, and overall reliability. The determination has been made that the most prudent
course of action is to permanently shut down the facility. OUC has reviewed the applicable requirements
and our understanding is summarized below.

¢ The current TV permit (0970002-003-AV) was issued on March 1, 2007 and expires on
February 28, 2012. This letter serves to provide notice to the Department that OUC does
not intend to renew the TV permit.

o The facility has been continuously shut down since the notification letter was submitted
(June 27, 2008) and there have been no emissions.

¢ OUC has continued to submit an annual operating report (AOR) every year; even though
it was only to indicate that the facility did not operate. In addition, OUC also submitted an
annual TV Statement of Compliance (SOC), pursuant to the Title V permit, indicating that
the facility did not operate. Finally, OUC has submitted the annual emissions fee and
form every year, accompanied by the minimum $250 fee.

e In addition, OUC will submit an AOR, an annual TV SOC and an annual emissions form
and fee for calendar year 2011. OUC requests that this requirement be waived for
calendar year 2012 reporting, as the permit will not have been in effect for more than two
months in this calendar year.

1, the undersigned, am a respo-n_sible official of the Title V source addressed in this submittal. I hereby
certify, based on information and belief formed after reasonable inquiry, that the statements made in

this submigsipn are true, accurate and complete.
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Please do not hesitate to contact David Baez at (407) 434-3072 if you should have any questions on this
request.

Sincerely,

ORLANDO UTI ES COMMISSION

Chip Merriam
Chief Legal and Regulatory Compliance Officer
Orlando Utilities Commission

CITY OF.ST. CLOUD

et

Tom Hurt
City Manager, City of St. Cloud
Responsible Official

Cc: Jan Aspuru, OUC
David Baez, OUC
Garfield Blair, OUC
‘Chip Merriam, OQUC
Scott Osbourn, PE, Golder Associates



